LOXLEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT LOXLEY SCHOOL
ON 12th DECEMBER 2011 AT 7.30 P.M.

PRESENT:     P. Morris, (Chairman), G. Jones, P Jennings, K. Osborne, & I. Seccombe
IN ATTENDANCE:
W. Gadd (Clerk)
1. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from P. Gregory Hood.
2. DISCLOSURE OF INTERESTS

Councillors were reminded that they are required to disclose an interest in any item on the Agenda. 
3. MINUTES
The Minutes of the meeting held on 31st October 2011 were read and approved as a correct record. 

4. MATTERS ARISING
4.1. Flood Defence Assistance Grant
P. Morris reported that John Lucas has not yet started the work.
4.2 Community Orchards

K. Osborne asked whether P. Jennings had received the information on Community Orchards. I. Seccombe gave a brief description of the scheme operating at Tysoe and she will forward further information to P. Jennings.
5. FINANCE

5.1 The Clerk’s Report
The Clerk reported that on 2nd December 2011, the Parish had reconciled cash funds of £18074.36 held with Lloyds TSB Bank. 

The following payment was approved:

H. M. Revenue & Customs

3mths PAYE



  £75.00
5.2 Grass Mowing 2012

The Clerk advised that she had spoken to John Ward about a quote for next year’s grass mowing contract. He has said that he will look at his figures but would anticipate that his price would not increase by more than 2.5% but, in fact, may stay the same as 2011. 

The general view was that John Ward’s work was of a high standard and it was agreed that provided his quote is for no more than a 2.5% increase we would continue with him for a further year. 
5.3 Notice Board

P. Morris advised that he had received a quote from Harry Stebbing Workshop for a wooden notice board at a price of £1591 plus VAT. The board would be the same as had been supplied to Lighthorne Parish Council and would be divided into three parts. The right hand side and middle would be lockable for Parish Council use. The left hand side would be available for parishioners’ use. It would include the lettering “Loxley Parish Council”. The Lighthorne notice board has been inspected and it was agreed that it was a good design and that the workmanship was also good. P Morris proposed and K Osborne seconded that we should order the notice board. It was agreed unanimously.
7. PLANNING APPLICATIONS

7.1 New Applications
The Clerk reported that no new applications have been received.
7.2 Woodfield Farm

The Clerk advised that the latest planning application has now been granted subject to conditions. In particular, the development shall only be used for recreational or agricultural equestrian purposes and for no commercial purposes.

P. Morris advised that the work being undertaken at present relates to the first application.
7.3 Public Footpath SD78 diversion

P. Morris advised that a decision should be made by the Secretary of State early in the New Year.
8. TRAFFIC CALMING
8.1 Speed Gun

K. Osborne advised that there was no news as to when we will have the speed gun again.

K. Osborne raised the issue of the Speedaware flashing signs. Previously, M Nightingale has arranged for the team to make occasional visits to the village. The Clerk will investigate. 
8.2 Village Gateways

The Clerk advised that the new signage is now in place. She has spoken to Richard Elborne of WCC and asked him to let us know the financial outcome as soon as possible.
8.3 Parking in Goldicote Road

P. Morris advised that he had spoken to Jeff Morris of WCC Highways about the possibility of double yellow lines outside the playing field entrance. Jeff Morris advised that it was a Traffic Department not a Highways issue and he has referred the matter to them. He did say that he would be prepared to place bollards on the verge to prevent cars being parked there.
9. CHILDREN’S PLAY AREA

9.1 Annual Inspection

The Clerk confirmed that she would email Digley Associates requesting them to advise us of the date and time of the inspection so that one of the parish councillors can be present.
10. DIAMOND JUBILEE CELEBRATIONS
P. Morris advised that P. Gregory Hood had spoken to Helen Chidgey about the possibility of the Friends of Loxley School being involved in the organisation of a party in his field. She has requested a meeting with the Parish Council to discuss. 

The Clerk advised that she had investigated the suggestion made by I. Seccombe that the Parish Council might have powers to donate funds to a Jubilee Celebration organised by the village. She has consulted Alison Hodge, Secretary of WALC, who advised that the council does have a direct power to donate for a celebration, which must be for the community as a whole. There would have to be representatives of the Parish Council on the organising committee. The Parish Council must have control over the monies donated and it should be for a specific purpose, for example food. Any profit relating to the specific purpose would be due to the Parish Council. There would have to be a ‘paper trail’ and the Parish Council would have to have paper evidence of how the money was spent.
This advice was discussed and there was a feeling that it might not be appropriate for the Council to donate money as it would severely inhibit the involvement of the Friends of Loxley School and any fund raising aspect. However, it was agreed that P. Morris should contact Helen Chidgey to arrange a meeting.
11. CORRESPONDENCE
The Clerk advised that there was no correspondence other than items previously forwarded to Councillors by email.
12. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
12.1 Snow Warden
K. Osborne has agreed to be the Snow Warden liaising with WCC Highways.
13. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting of the Parish Council is scheduled for 23rd January 2012 at 7.30 p.m. and will be held at Loxley School. The meeting closed at 9.10 p.m.
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